

News Release

Contacts: Robert T. Tad Perry, Executive Director tadp@sdbor.edu Janelle Toman, Director of Information & Institutional Research janellet@sdbor.edu

> T: 605.773.3455 F: 605.773.5320 www.sdbor.edu

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Friday, November 16, 2007

District 24 Lawmakers Host Board of Regents at Pierre

PIERRE, S.D. – A town meeting on South Dakota public higher education is being hosted Monday, Nov. 26, in Pierre by District 24 lawmakers.

The meeting begins at 7 p.m. at the Pierre Area Chamber of Commerce Community Room, located at 800 W. Dakota Ave. in Pierre. Representatives of the South Dakota Board of Regents, its staff, and public university presidents will be on hand to visit with area residents. The public is invited to attend.

"In today's world, businesses develop where there is a highly-educated and talented workforce," said Regents President Harvey C. Jewett. "To be competitive in a global economy, South Dakota's higher education system must respond to this ever-changing work environment. Through the continual re-evaluation of what we deliver at the public universities, and by developing new programs to meet new needs, the regents are able to quickly respond to these challenges."

Sen. Bob Gray, Rep. Ryan Olson, and Rep. Tim Rounds, who extended the invitation to the regents to meet in Pierre, said the ideas exchanged at this meeting will help South Dakota's public higher education system better plan for the future.